
IN MEMORY OF PERRY “Bud” MARKS, JR. 

 

Perry “Bud” Dean Marks Jr., 65, 

of Holt, Mo., died January 24, 

2019 after a long battle with 

fronto-temporal dementia.  He is 

at peace now. 

          He was born in Fort 

Richardson, Alaska on 

December 9, 1953 to Perry Dean 

Marks Sr. 

         After graduating from 

Shawnee Mission South in 1972 

Bud enlisted in the Navy 

SeaBees. He was stationed in San 

Diego, Calif. 

        Bud married Martha, the love of his life, in 1973. His first born son, 

Timothy Robert Marks was born in 1975. 

       After completing his Navy service, Bud moved his family to Lawrence, 

Kans., to attend Kansas University. While at KU he joined Kansas 

National Guard as a 1st Lieutenant. He served with the Kansas National 

Guard for 22 years and retired as a Major. 

       His daughter Emily Christine Marks was born in 1981. That same year 

he earned his BA from the KU School of Design. 


